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YOUR PARISH COUNCILLORS 

CHAIRMAN		  VICE-CHARMAN

David Parkes	 Tel 01772 614709	 Bill Martin	 Tel 01772 614714

COUNCILLORS

David Barton	 Tel 01772 615263	 Stephen Fishwick	 Tel 07702 053 814

Imogen Martinez	 Tel 07850 223 881	 Paresh Patel	 Tel 07968 113 776

COUNCIL MEETINGS

Hutton Parish Council meets regularly at Hutton Village Hall and residents of the Parish 

are welcome to attend. There will be a short period early in the meeting for residents 

to bring up any local issues that may be causing them concern. Meetings are on 

Wednesday unless otherwise stated.  

You can find agendas, meeting minutes and dates of future meetings and lots more 

information about the Parish of Hutton by visiting our website.

The next Council meeting is on

Wednesday 22nd November 2023
(Dates for 2024 will be published on our website soon)
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REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 
SATURDAY 11TH NOVEMBER 2023

The Annual Remembrance service will be held on Saturday 11th November 2023 at the 
Hutton War Memorial in Moor Lane at Hutton. This is your opportunity to remember and 
honour servicemen who lost their lives in two world wars.

Please assemble in Hutton Village Hall at 10.45am. Everyone welcome.

NEIGHBOURHOOD FORUM VISITS HUTTON

On the 4th October the above forum took place. 

Councillors from SRBC, LCC and the Parish Council 

joined members of the public to provide updates on 

various projects and respond to questions. A mock-up 

of potential improvements to the old tennis courts area 

was on display and residents were invited to make 

comment on the outline proposals. The picture shows 

these outline proposals, which if carried forward would 

make a significant improvement to the area around the 

Village Hall.



ROAD SAFETY IN HUTTON

Following a public meeting in July, the Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner for Lancashire, 
Andy Pratt, has led a working meeting of police, highways engineers, Borough and Parish 
Councillors and residents’ representatives to discuss what can be done to improve road 
safety particularly with respect to speeding.

Speed and traffic density data has been reviewed and actions agreed including additional 
signing, monitoring and enforcement. The future use of vehicle activated electronic speed 
signs (SPIDS) at strategic locations within the village will also be investigated.

Please always remember to respect speed limits, they are there for a reason in residential 
areas.

SLOW DOWN SAVE LIVES

ACTIVITIES AT HUTTON VILLAGE HALL

Hutton Art Society is on every Thursday of the month 
except the third Thursday of the month between 7pm and 
9pm Contact: Mike 07814134019

South Ribble Artists meet every Tuesday and Thursday 
2.00-4.00pm. Contact 01772 613229

Hutton Priory Patchers meet every second Wednesday of 
the month. Contact 616542

Hutton with Longton Flower Club meets every third 
Wednesday of the month except January and August and 
on the 2nd Wednesday in December. Contact 615063

Hutton Garden Club meets every third Thursday of the 
month. Contact 437152


